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 Sunday of Easter – Divine Mercy Sunday 

April 8, 2018 

Mass Intentions 
Monday, April 9 

 Is 7:10-14; 8:10/Ps 40:7-8, 8-9, 10, 11 [8a, 9a]/ 

Heb 10:4-10/Lk 1:26-38 

 No Mass 

Tuesday, April 10 

Acts 4:32-37/Ps 93:1ab, 1cd-2, 5 [1a]/Jn 3:7b-15 

 7:00 AM Mass – Vince Sutera + 

Wednesday, April 11 

Acts 5:17-26/Ps 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [7a]/Jn 3:16-21 

  7:00 AM Mass – Mary Walter + 

Thursday, April 12 

Acts 5:27-33/Ps 34:2 and 9, 17-18, 19-20 [7a]/Jn 3:31-36  

   7:00 AM Mass – Michael Conway + 

Friday, April 13 

Acts 5:34-42/Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14 [cf. 4abc]/Jn 6:1-15 

      8:00 AM Mass – Beery and Berkemeier Families + 

Saturday, April 14 

Acts 6:1-7/Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 18-19 [22]/Jn 6:16-21 

            8:00 AM Mass – Gene Drimmel +  

            4:00 PM  Mass – Mike Stroud + 

Sunday, April 15 

Acts 3:13-15, 17-19/Ps 4:2, 4, 7-8, 9 [7a]/1 Jn 2:1-5a/ 

Lk 24:35-48 

       8:30 AM  Mass – Mary Walter + 

       11:30 AM  Mass – People of the Parish 

 

This weekend, the entire Church is called to celebrate Divine 

Mercy Sunday. The devotion to Jesus as “the Divine Mercy” 

is based on the writings of St. Faustina, an uneducated Polish 

nun who wrote a diary of about 600 pages recording the 

revelations she received about God’s mercy. This day was 

chosen by Christ as a day of extraordinary graces – a complete 

outpouring of His mercy upon all who approach Him with 

great trust and expectant faith. On May 5, 2000, (five days 

after the canonization of St. Faustina), Pope John Paul II 

decreed that the Second Sunday of Easter would be known as 

Divine Mercy Sunday. Go to www.divinemercysunday.com 

for more information. “Jesus, I trust in You, have mercy upon 

us and upon the whole world. Amen.” 

 

The Environment Committee wishes to thank the following 

who helped decorate during the Easter season:  Linda 

Gerhardt, Joni Rost, Evelyn Wyble, Joyce Weight, Kitty 

Spafford, Sally Hoehn, Mary Riley, Sophie Jaynes, Melissa, 

Grace, Trey, Ty, & Griffon Pfister, Joyloise Rau, Helen 

King, Linda Barbosa, and Chris Den Ouden.  Mark 

Struthers, thank you for creating our crown of thorns!  Please 

consider joining this committee! 

 

Online Giving through Cathedral’s website, 

www.cathedralsj.org, is a convenient way to make your 

parish contributions.  Please contact Paula Bokay, 232-7763, 

for assistance in setting up/managing your Online Giving 

account.  With a smart phone, you may go directly to our 

website by clicking on this QR code. 

 

This Coming Week 

Monday, April 9 
9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

6:00-6:50 PM School of Religion – Ruggle Hall 

6:30-8:00 PM Cub Scouts - Gym 

Tuesday, April 10 

7:00 PM  Boy Scouts – Gym 

4:30 PM  ECC Board – Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Rm 

Wednesday, April 11 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM Sewing & Craft Group–Rectory Basement 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry - Rectory Basement 

3:15-4:30 PM Brownies (Roetto) – Ruggle Hall 

5:00 PM  School Board – Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Rm 

6:00 PM  ECC Staff Mtg – ECC Bldg. 

Thursday, April 12 

7:00 PM Cathedral Choir Rehearsal – Church 

Friday, April 13     
8:00 AM All School Mass 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

Saturday, April 14 
3:00-3:30 PM Confessions 

8:30-11:30 AM  Quality Day – Ruggle Hall 

3:30 PM  Rosary 

4:00 PM  Mass 

Sunday, April 15 
8:00 AM Rosary 

8:30 AM Mass 

After Mass Coffee and Donuts – Ruggle Hall 

10:45 AM Glory & Praise Choir Rehearsal-Music Rm 

11:30 AM Mass – First Eucharist 

3:00 PM  Bishop LeBlond High School Concert Choir- 

  In Church with reception in Ruggle Hall 

 

 
 

Congratulations and Many Blessings to Kristi Rasmussen 

and Kathryn Richmond, who made a Profession of Faith, 

received their first Eucharist, and received the Sacrament of 

Confirmation last Saturday at our Easter Vigil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you, or someone you know, interested in a Pilgrimage 

to Italy?  Fr. Matt Rotert will be one of the spiritual 

leaders for a Pilgrimage on Nov. 7-16, 2018.  Visit Padua, 

Venice, Verona, & Rome.  Tour includes Masses 

celebrated at special Shrines, a Papal audience, and visits 

to interesting and famous sites.  Contact our Parish Office 

for an informational brochure, or contact “Travel Tyme” 

at 800-886-2151. 

 

WEEKLY INCOME REPORT 
Budget    $76,166.00 

Week 1 $12,586.43 Pantry, Aged, Sick & Poor $     989.00  

Total $13,575.43 

Variance     -$62,590.57

  

http://www.divinemercysunday.com/


Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good, his love is everlasting. (Ps 118)
 

Mark your calendars:  All ladies of the parish are invited to 

our Altar Society Garden Party on Tues., April 24, 6:30 

PM, in Ruggle Hall. Bring your favorite salad to share. The 

guest speaker will be Jamie Withrow from Jamie’s Secret 

Garden! She will demonstrate how to create beautiful 

tablescapes for your entertaining and home design.  The 

evening also will include door prizes.  Please call our Parish 

Office with your reservation at 232-7763. 

 

Don’t Forget:  Matthew Bobela, a senior tenor at Bishop 

LeBlond High School, will be performing a Senior Recital on 

Sun., April 15, 3:00 PM, in our Cathedral.  The recital also 

will feature Christie Ottinger and the LBHS Concert Choir.  

There will be a dessert reception following the recital in 

Ruggle Hall.  Admission is free, with a free-will offering.  

Proceeds go to the Bishop LeBlond Music Department. 

 

If you are seeking ways to deepen your relationship with God 

or to deepen your prayer life, the Benedictine Sisters of 

Perpetual Adoration are inviting single women ages 18-40 to 

attend a Festival of Prayer Retreat at their monastery in 

Clyde, MO on April 13-15.  It’s a chance to experience the 

daily rhythm of their way of life and meet with others who are 

seeking to deepen their relationship with God.  There is no cost 

to attend. To register, contact Sr. Maria Victoria at 660-944-

2221, ext. 127 or vocation@benedicinesisters.org. 

 

Reflect on the sacramental meaning of what you are doing as 

you make, bake, and share bread during “Bread for the 

Journey, Bread of Life” on Sat., April 14, 9:00 AM-2:00 

PM, at Marillac Center on the campus of the Mother House 

of the Sisters of Charity of Leavenworth, 4200 S. 4
th

 St., 

Leavenworth, KS.  The program will end with a simple lunch 

of soup and bread.  A free will offering will be accepted.  

Register at retreats@scls.org or 913-758-6552. 

 

Discourse, Dessert and the Doctors:  Therese of Lisieux –

Sun., April 15, 1:30-4:00 PM at Sophia Spirituality Center 

in Atchison, KS. Join them for an inspiring look at the life of 

Therese of Lisieux.  Mini-retreat includes prayer time, 

discussion, and dessert. For information or registration, contact 

www.sophiaspiritualitycenter.org or 913-360-6173. 

   
D&G Pub and Grub, on Frederick Ave., is hosting a 

fundraiser for MERIL on Sun., April 15. Half of the proceeds 

will be donated to MERIL as well as the money raised with a 

50/50 raffle at the dinner.  The money raised will go to direct 

services that help people with disabilities live independently in 

their homes and communities. The event begins at D & G with 

a gourmet spaghetti dinner, complete with toasted garlic bread, 

salad, an artisan dessert, and a soft drink.  After dinner, guests 

will move next door to Café Acoustic to enjoy an acoustic 

performance from the local rock band, “the Devil and the 

Southern Fellowship (DSF).  Tickets are $20 and can be 

purchased at MERIL, D&G, or online. The dinner is for all 

ages, but the concert is for adults, 18 years old or older. Visit 

www.meril.org/noodles for more information or call Meril at 

279-8558. 

 

 

CHECK THIS OUT. . . The Good News Of Cathedral  

 Congratulations to Katie Welter who was recently 

nominated as News-Press Athlete of the Week! 

 

Our School and ECC News 

 Our next Ravenous Ravens Night is at Hunan Restaurant 

(409 N. 36
th

 Street) on Wed., April 11, 5:00-8:00 PM.  A 

portion of proceeds will go towards Cathedral PTO 

activities.   

 On Friday, April 20, Cathedral School will be having our 

14
th

 annual Race for Education to raise funds to provide 

an exceptional, faith-filled Catholic education for the 

children of Cathedral School. The race will be held at 

Bishop LeBlond High School.  Students in K-4
th

 grades 

will walk from 9:00-10:00 AM.  Students in Grades 5-8 

will walk from 10:15-11:15 AM.  The students will be 

walking or jogging around a ¼ mile track for a one-hour 

period.  All are welcome to walk with us or come and cheer 

us on! 

 

A Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is like Spring-

time.  It’s a weekend of fresh air, the rebirth of romance and 

new beginnings.  Married Couples: If you’d like to make your 

marriage even more special than it already is – sign up now!  

The next Weekend in Kansas City is April 20-22.  For more 

information or registration, contact Tony and Barb 

Zimmerman at 816-741-4066 or tonybarbz@prodigy.net, or 

the website at www.wwme4youandme.org. 

 

Knights of Columbus Council 571 invites everyone to come 

to their Steak Fry on Saturday, April 21, 5:00-8:00 PM, at 

their Council Hall, 4520 Mitchell Ave (across from the 

college). Cost is $10 for Adults, $5 for kids (hamburger). 

Menu: salad, steak, potatoes, vegetable, and dessert. There also 

will be a 50/50 drawing. Proceeds go towards helping Bishop 

LeBlond High School, St. Joseph Catholic Schools, and 

Special Olympics.  Please come out to have a good meal and 

help support the Knights.  Please RSVP to the Council Hall at 

232-2859, Steve at 387-1070, Jim at 752-3532, Dennis at 

390-4520, or JF at 351-1384. 

 

Join us for a fun night of Family BINGO at St. Rose of Lima 

Church in Savannah on April 28!  Doors open at 6:00 PM, 

BINGO starts at 6:30 PM in the Parish Hall (enter lower 

level) at St. Rose (707 S Hall Ave).  Cost is $2.00/card, or 3 

cards/$5.00!  There will be amazing prizes for each game 

winner.  There also will be a 50/50 raffle and concessions. 

 

Save the Date for the 2018 Catholic Men’s Conference on 

Saturday, May 26, 7:00 AM-5:00 PM at Our Lady of 

Guadalupe Church. Men, please come to this day of spiritual 

growth and Inspiration with Dynamic Speaker/Author, Jesse 

Romero!  Cost for conference and box lunch:  $15 in advance, 

$20 at door.  For information, contact Kevin Hummer, 387-

7502, or David Hurst, 262-3950. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship Makes a Difference… Spring Clean-up has 

been rescheduled for Saturday, May 12, 8:30 AM-12:00 

noon.  Please help us to get the grounds in order.  Pizza 

will be served at noon.  This is a chance for you to 

complete your service hours. 

 Cathedral Cash . . . Use Cathedral Cash when shopping for 

groceries, gas, clothing, spring clean-up, and your home 

improvement needs. The cards can be purchased or ordered 

in the west vestibule after our weekend Masses, from the 

School at 232-8486 or CathedralCash@cathedralsj.org, or 

online on the website   www.shopwithscrip.com.    
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